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 Narrandera East Infants School 
 

  Excellence in Early Learning  
 

What’s happening at Narrandera East 

November 24th 2020 
 

Week 7   
———————————————–———— 
 

26/11/20 Year 3 Transition 
 
27/11/20  
  Advent Pageant 
  Library 
  No Scripture  
  No Stadium 
 
  No fruit & vegie day 
  
 

Week 8   
 ———————————————–———— 
 

30/11/20 Presentation Day 
 
04/12/20 Library 
  Scripture  
  Stadium 
 
  No fruit & vegie day 
 

 
Week 9 
___________________________________ 

 
11/12/20 Library 
  Scripture  
  Stadium 
 
  No fruit & vegie day 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter 

 

 
School Contact Details: 

 47- 57 Elizabeth Street Narrandera NSW 2700 

 T: 02 6959 1858     F: 02 6959 1756      

 E: narrandere-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au    

 W: www.narrandere-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

November Aussie of the Month 

Congratulations to Alirah Mullins-Birch who received our  

November Aussie of the month award for her smooth  

transition into a new school and her contribution to school  

leadership roles. Well done Alirah!  



Hello everyone 
 

We have had a particularly busy week with many different things 
happening. Most importantly, all teachers have been very 
dedicated in writing your child’s progress reports for Semester 2. 
I have read through all reports and am very pleased to see the 
comments and growth in each individual student. Please take 
the time to read through these reports thoroughly and share 
them with your children. If you wish to speak to your child’s 
teacher regarding the reports or any other matter, we can 
arrange an interview before the end of the year. Please contact 
the front office if this is important to you, otherwise we will be 
conducting our first round of parent teacher interviews mid term 
1, 2021. 
 

Last week I was privileged to be a part of a musical project 
culmination that we have been working on all year. The song ‘On 
Wiradjuri Land’ has been sung, had actions created to go with 
the words, and finally professionally recorded with eight year 2 
students at the CAD Factory near Boree Creek. I played the 
backing music on piano, collaborating with Logan Ingram on 
vocals and Neville Bamblett on didgeridoo to produce a spine-
tingling introduction to our song. The students were all 
exceptionally well behaved, very respectful of Aboriginal culture 
and learned a lot about what goes on behind the scenes of a 
recorded song! This song will be released on… 
 

Presentation Day – Monday 30th November. 
I have made the decision to hold the Presentation Day on school 
grounds. The most exciting announcement I have been able to 
make all year is undoubtedly- it will be open to parents, close 
family members or friends of students!!! However, we will be 
staggering each year group’s time in the morning so that only 
one group of parents / friends will be in the school grounds at a 
time. We will be insisting that families do not come in to the 
school until their allocated time, and also once the presentations 
are finished we will be asking you to move on without mingling to 
allow us to clean surfaces before the next group. Families that 
have siblings in consecutive classes (eg. Kinder and Year 1, or 
Year 1 and Year 2) can remain in school grounds during change 
over, but not if their children are in Kinder and Year 2, they will 
need to move out and back in. 
Kindergarten      9:00am – 9:40am 
Year 1                    9:50am - 10:30am 
Year 2                    10:40am -11:20am 
There will be no morning tea afterwards. 
  
The Narrandera pool operator has informed us their works are 
still in progress in which case we will NOT BE HAVING SWIM 
SCHOOL FOR YEAR 2 THIS YEAR. We are however still 
hoping our whole school (no parents) visit to the pool on Monday 
14th December will still go ahead, we will advise you of any 
changes in advance. 

 
Have a great week everyone 
Liss Routley 

Principal 

 

  

Week 7,  term 4             

Principal’s news           
 
 

Kindergarten 
Callie Whillans 

Pushing through when challenged 
Accalia Newitt 

Recording data successfully 
Billy Jess 

Remembering finger spaces 
 

Year  1 
Taylor Prior 

Improved reading and sight word knowledge 
Aiden Burns 

Improved fluence in reading 
Azalea Light 

Her excellent attitude in learning 
Nikolas Cashel-Irrgang 

Improved sight word knowledge 
 

Year  2 
Ryder Longford 

Being a great helper during maths 
Lachlan Weir 

Improved attitude towards story writing 
Ava Rhodes 

Completing literacy task on time 
 

Science awards 
Kinder - Jack Manley  

Improved reading 
Year 1 - Anneliese Hutchison 

Exploring the properties of playdough 
Year 2 - Mia Whillans 

Designing and constructing successfully 
 

Art/Craft awards 
Kinder - Kaia Park  

Nearly completing her paper collage picture 
Year 1 - Taylor Prior  

Nearly completing his paper collage picture 
Year 2 - Braxton Ivanoff 

Excellent skills in paper collage 
 

Technology awards 
Kinder - Accalia Newitt  

Great concentration in computers 
Year 1 - Chayse Hands  

Great concentration in computers 
Year 2 - Braxton Ivanoff 
Great work in computers 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

      Awards for week 6, term 4 



 

Week  7, term 4          

 

Happy Birthday  
to 

Chloe Flak who turns 7 on the 24th 

  

Remember 

No Hat - No Play 

  Awards for week 6, term 4 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

Name:  ___________________________                           Year: __________________ 

 

 

 

 

 Orders to be returned with correct money by  Wednesday 25th November 

Sushi  $4.00 Chicken curry noodle stirfry  $4.50 

Thursday 

26th November 

Variety Ordered Number Ordered Variety Ordered Number Ordered 

Teriyaki Chicken  Chicken Cutlets  

Chicken & Avocado  Vegetable & Mayo  

Smoked Salmon  Tuna & Mayo  

Chicken curry noodle 

stirfry 

  

TOTAL  $ 

3 x Principal’s awards 
Hunter Park 

Principal’s award 
Hunter Park, Ahna Ivanoff  

& Luc Appleby 

Readers of the week 
Rubie Cottom,  

Nikolas Cashel-Irrgang 
& Ahna Ivanoff 



 

Week  7, term 4                CAD Factory excursion           

Major Raffle 
This is your last week to purchase 
tickets for this wonderful prize.   
If you require more tickets, please 
see Mrs Amery at the office.  The 
raffle will be drawn on 
Presentation Day, Monday 30th. 
You’ve got to be in it to win it. 


